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Subject: European Parliament Recommendation to the Council on Bosnia and Herzegovina

5.
Background of the recommendation: EP initiative following the October 2006 elections in Bosnia-Herzegovina (BiH) and other key BiH-related issues such as police reform, ICTY co-operation, constitutional reform, OHR closure.

6.
Analysis of the text and of Parliament's requests:

Parliament's recommendations refer to the Commission in the following areas:

1. They call on the Commission to support the International Commission on Missing Persons through its Instrument for Pre-Accession (IPA).

2. They call on the Commission to support an inclusive non-discriminatory education system in BiH through its Instrument for Pre-Accession (IPA).

3. They call on the Commission to support the process of visa facilitation.

4. They call on the Commission to support measures aimed at strengthening cooperation in the field of police and border control.

7.
Reply to these requests and outlook regarding the action that the Commission has taken or intends to take:

Current or planned actions of the Commission address the Parliament's requests. The position regarding each request can be summarized as follows:

1. The Commission is exploring the possibilities of continuing its assistance to the Commission on Missing Persons in the framework of IPA.

2. The Commission will remain involved in supporting the improvement of BiH education system and to prevent separation of pupils along ethnic lines. Education is a frequent topic in the regular dialogue between the Commission and BiH. Financial support to education activities (Tempus, Erasmus/Mundus, Vocational Training) will continue under IPA. The creation of an Agency for the Development of Higher education, additional scholarships and participation of BiH in education-related and other Community programmes will help this process.

3. Technical talks on a Visa Facilitation Agreement between BiH and the Commission can be considered as complete. The last formal negotiating round and the initialling of the agreement are expected to take place in the coming weeks.

4. As regards police and border control, the Commission has provided substantial financial support to police and border management in the framework of the CARDS programme and has encouraged reform in these areas. This support will continue in the framework of IPA.
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